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AASAP Summer and Fall 2020 Survey Feedback 
 

SUMMER PROGRAMMES 

Summer programmes were drastically impacted, and among members who offer summer 
programmes, the majority of responses indicated summer programmes were cancelled (and, where 
applicable, at other global centres as well).  A few responses indicated students had an option to 
complete courses remotely in some capacity, but stressed that on-site (in person) opportunities 
were not available. 

 

FALL PROGRAMMES 

Hard decisions regarding Fall programmes appear to still be pending; 63.9% of respondents (see 
Chart 1.) indicated home institutions or sending U.S. partners are considering cancelling 
programmes completely and re-starting in Spring 2021.  Early (June 1st) to mid-June was most 
reported as the tentative timeline for decisions to be made, while a few programmes indicated July 
1st as their decision date; the earliest decision deadline shared was May 15th, the latest August 1st. 

Chart 1. 

 
 

57.6% of respondents indicated they are re-designing Fall 2020 programmes to reduce financial 
exposure.  Finances also appear to be a factor amongst members who have looked into redesigning 
Fall programmes and applications, with 22 respondents indicating they are, or are considering, 
allowing students to withdraw from Fall study abroad programmes without financial penalty.  
Additional information regarding possible alterations to programme delivery can be found on Chart 
2 below. 
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Chart 2.

 

Options above: 

- Delaying Fall Semester 2020 start dates 
- Moving the first part of your semester online, i.e. front-loading with teaching or orientation 

activities 
- Not running Fall semester 2020 internship placements to avoid the necessity of Tier 4 visas 

for non-visa nationals 
- Allowing dual registration for study abroad AND on campus courses (so that if the 

programme is cancelled the students can still return to their home institution) 
- Postponing any official deadlines (application deadline, confirmation of commitment etc.)? 
- Allowing withdrawal from study abroad programmes without penalty 

 

The potential impact of difficulty in obtaining visas is a consideration, with 51.5% of respondents 
noting this may influence their decision in how to shape the Fall 2020 semester.  However, some 
members do not rely on obtaining Tier 4 students visas, so this factor impacts our membership 
differently.  It is important to note that the current closure of UKVI Visa Application Centres (VACs) 
and the likelihood of visa processing delays when they eventually re-open (no timeline has been 
given yet) may also impact visiting faculty and/or faculty led programmes who require Tier 2 or Short 
Term Business visas.   

Relationships with local partners and UK institutions is a further consideration, with 70.3% of 27 
member responses indicating that they are “concerned about issues developing that might 
jeopardise [your] programme’s operations”.  Further information provided indicates these concerns 
are related to UK universities and institutions having yet to confirm their own plans for Fall 2020 and 
the possibility of switching to online teaching, but also with regards to health and safety provisions 
provided by partner institutions (housing / residential spaces particularly noted as a concern).  While 
most indicated that they have not yet cancelled contracts or partnerships for fall (housing, classroom 
space, etc.), these decisions are likely to be made following their programme’s final Fall programme 
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decision as well as some UK universities beginning to cancelling study abroad partnerships 
themselves for Fall 2020.   

Additional themes observed in the responses include: AASAP UK members relying on US / home 
campuses to make final decisions regarding programmes; the impact of CDC or US Department of 
State advisory levels on decision-making; the option for academic year students to complete Fall 
2020 remotely and study abroad in the UK for Spring 2021 instead; the potential impact of a post-
arrival quarantine period; and the impact on residential / social spaces as well as academic 
operations (class size, possibility of internship placements).   

Our survey also collected responses related to staffing, including faculty contracts, as well as a few 
other contract-based questions.  This information indicates some members are utilising the 
Coronavirus Job Retention Scheme (furlough) - 34.3% having done so, with a few additional 
respondents indicating they are considering it. 56% of 25 respondents indicated that they would not 
consider paying their contingent Fall 2020 faculty their usual course fee as a retainer if the semester 
does not take place, and the remaining 44% indicated that they would consider doing this. However, 
most responses seem predicated on whether Fall programmes will run or not – that is, it is still too 
early to fully state the impact on our staff and faculty.  Anyone who wishes to have further details 
about these particular questions can contact Kate Atwell (kate.atwell@nyu.edu). 

Finally, the majority of respondents indicated they are planning to welcome students to the UK in 
Spring 2021, final decisions pending. 

 

UNKNOWNS / QUESTIONS 

In addition to providing a wealth of information with regards to our questions, we thank many 
respondents for providing information and/or raising additional questions and thoughts in their 
responses that are pertinent to this larger conversation.  The possibility of a post-arrival 14 day 
mandatory quarantine is a very real consideration now for Fall and raises the question of where 
students quarantine (in programme housing?), how to manage them obtaining food etc and whether 
orientations / courses are conducted remotely even within the UK.  Social distancing measures will 
also need to be implemented in university run premises – offices, classrooms, residence halls etc and 
members have concerns around how to put this into place but also how the ‘study abroad 
experience’ will be impacted by this. Student mobility throughout Europe during the semester is also 
another consideration, and the role we play in informing students of these restrictions – and the 
impact that this may have on our non-US students. The possibility of a “second peak” in Fall also is 
playing on the minds of some decision makers and consideration must be made of how to deal with 
this should it arise. 

 


